
April 7, 2024 

Attention: Toronto City Council 

RE: Supporting a Barrier-Free Long-Term Land Lease with the Somali Centre for Culture and 
Recreation for City-Owned Land 

Dear Mayor Chow and Councillors, 

We are writing to support the Somali Centre for Culture and Recreation (SCCR)’s request for a long-term 
land lease with the City of Toronto. The project led by SCCR will build an important place of belonging for 
the Somali community, one of Canada’s largest Black communities. It is planned as an important public 
space that will be a focal point for Somali creativity, community work, recreation, and for archiving Somali 
culture and heritage in Canada. 

The Foundation for Black Communities (FFBC) was established in 2020 to ensure that every Black 
person can thrive and that all Black communities have agency in defining their future. FFBC is Canada’s 
first-ever philanthropic foundation dedicated to ensuring that Black-led, Black-serving, and Black-focused 
organizations have the sustained resources needed to make a meaningful impact. 

FFBC accepted an endowment of $200 million to collaborate with other Black-serving organizations in 
Canada and is committed to fostering a sustainable, well-resourced, and impactful B3 ecosystem that 
capably meets the evolving needs of Black communities today and into the future. 

The City of Toronto has a historic opportunity to respond to over 40 years of community work to realize 
the SCCR social infrastructure project, fulfill a local need to animate public spaces, deliver on vital 
amenities such as the proposed cultural spaces, childcare, gymnasium, aquatic facility, and public realm 
improvements. In addition, the SCCR’s project will bring important services to the community and key 
anchor partners that have the potential to provide high-quality educational, vocational, recreational, health 
services and cultural programming. This important project by the SCCR will serve as a catalyst for long 
overdue federal and provincial investments in social infrastructure for our diverse Black communities. 

We urge you to immediately and unanimously adopt a positive decision that advances a long-term land 
lease for the SCCR and to clearly demonstrate the city’s unwavering commitment to barrier-free 
investments in Black-led social infrastructure projects. 

Sincerely, 

Nneka Otogbolu, MBA MScIM. 
Chief Operations Officer 
Foundation for Black Communities 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
           

   

 

   
 

 
    

 

 
              

    
 

     
 

                
                   

            
                
     

 
          

             
          

           
 

             
             
          

 

               
               

          
           

           
              

           
 

              
             

      
 

 
 
 

    
   

    
 

FOUNDATION 
FOR BLACK 
COMMUNITIES 

FONDATION 

~g~~~~SAUTES 
NOIRES 

••••••••• ••••••••• 

2 St-Clair Avenue East, Suite 300 | Toronto, ON, M4T 2T5 | forblackcommunities.org 
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https://forblackcommunities.org/
http://info@forblackcommunities.org

